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The Catholic Diocese of Maitland -Newcastle has an abiding commitment to promote the safety, welfare and wellbeing 

of children and vulnerable adults -  particularly those who participate in the life of the Diocese.   All employees are 

required to undergo a National Police Check and, where legislated, hold a Working with Children Check.   Diocesan 

workers are expected to personally adopt and enact the Dioceseõs Safeguarding Commitment Statement. 

 

 IMPORTANT DATES 

Weekly Mass Times: 6pm Saturday Branxton; 8am Sunday Greta  

MAY  JULY  

11th -21st 
NAPLAN Year 3 and Year 5  

Fri 16th 
PUPIL FREE DAY 

Wed 12 th P&F Meeting 6pm (at school)  Fri 23rd Grandparents/Friends Day  

Fri 14th 

Assembly 2.15pm  

Reconciliation 5:30pm St Brigidõs Church 
AUGUST 

 

Mon 17th  

Full winter uniform by 17 May  

Thurs 12th 

School Photo Day  

Fri 21st 
Athletics Carnival  for Kinder to year 6 at Miller 

Park (wet weather date 28 th) 
SEPTEMBER 

 

24-28th 
Celebrating 200 year of Catholic Education in 

Australia  
Thurs 9th 

Whole School Concert  

JUNE 
 

Mon 13 th 
PUPIL FREE DAY 

Mon 7 th 
PUPIL FREE DAY 

 
 

Mon 14 th 
PUBLIC HOLIDAY 

 

 

Fri 25th 
LAST DAY OF TERM 2 

 
 

 

 

SCHOOL NEWSLETTER          

Term 2 Week 4 2021    

Tuesday 11th May  

                   Rosary Park Catholic School 

Station Street, Branxton NSW 2335 

P: (02) 4938 1541 E: admin@branxton.catholic.edu.au 

                             Website: www.branxton.catholic.edu.au 

We acknowledge the Wonnarua people-the first custodians of this land 

 

Mobile:  0410 487 331 

Email: admin@branxton.catholic.edu.au 

 

Built on Faith, Knowledge, Respect  

mailto:admin@branxton.catholic.edu.au
http://www.branxton.catholic.edu.au/
mailto:admin@branxton.catholic.edu.au
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Principalõs Message 

Lord Jesus Christ,  

You chose to put yourself ñtiny, needy,  and helpless ñinto the nurturing and watchful hands of 

a human mother. Since then, every act of mothering, both physical and spiritual, in every time 

and every corner of the world recollects Maryõs. Inspired by this example, we, too, honour our 

mothers and mother figures.  Bless these women, that they may be strengthened as Christian 

mothers and nurturers. Let the example of their faith and love shine forth. Grant that we, their 

sons and daughters, honour them always wit h a spirit of profound respect.  

We ask this in your holy name. Amen.                                          (Diocese of Wollongong)  

 

Dear Parents/Carers  

In recent weeks I have welcomed new families to Rosary Park as potential enrolments for 

Kindergarten  in 2022. It is with pride as the Principal that I have the opportunity to show them our 

wonderful new classrooms and facilities that we are so fortunate to have.  

 During these tours and interviews, however it is just as important that we talk about the re asons that 

families are considering a Catholic education, specifically at Rosary Park, for their child. During 

enrolment interviews, I openly tell new parents that we are unapologetically Catholic, we strive to 

be like the person of Jesus, and the way we s how that in our daily interactions in a Catholic school 

is through Respect - for self and others.  It is timely then for you as an existing parent to be reminded 

of what we stand for as a Rosary Park community. As a parent, you have a vital role to play in 

working with us to form these values in your child. We work to show respect for others daily in 

respectful relationships where each personõs dignity is upheld, and they are treated with kindness. 

For us at Rosary Park that is a non -negotiable for our child ren and their families. You as a parent, in 

signing our Community Code of Conduct, have agreed to work with us in this respectful way for the 

best outcomes for your child.   

With all of this in mind, it is also pertinent to raise that despite a very settle d term one, some of our 

children have not made a respectful start to Term 2, particularly  in their playground behaviours. 

One of the most common issues we are having at the moment is that for a number of our children 

the need to win at all costs in games d uring play times is overriding their ability to follow our core 

value of respect for self and others. As a result, we are actively re -teaching & revising this value of 

respect in our interactions with others through our weekly Monday assembly where the Pos itive 

Behaviour for Learning (PBL) rule is unpacked by our PBL student leaders. This includes talking about 

what it looks like, what is expected in our words and actions before further teaching and reflecting 

in classrooms in an age -appropriate way followi ng the assembly.   

As always, I congratulate and thank those children who are continually following our core values 

and know that you will reinforce this with your child, as well as the reminders of our expected 

behaviours.  

Catholic Schools Week : Faith in Our Future  

It was so lovely to have our families visit us on site again as we did for Catholic Schools Week last 

week. I hope that you took the opp ortunity to share aspects of your childõs learning with them during 

classroom visits  and they were able to ar ticulate to you  what they are learning and how they are 

able to achieve success and improvement in their individual work. This is a main  focus area as part 

of our work with Catholic School Officeõs Leading Learning Collaborative. I am sure you also 

enjoyed  the opportunity to properly see our new classrooms in action. We are extremely fortunate 
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to have such  contemporary learning spaces  and to be well resourced as a school to furnish  them  

in the way that we have.  

From 24-28 May , we will celebrate  the  special occasion of  200 year s of Catholic education in 

Australia.  This is indeed a momentous occasion ; some of our school leaders will accompany me to 

Sacred Heart Cathedral for a liturgy of celebration and thanksgiving  during the week of 

celebrations .  

Parents & Friends  Association  

This Wednesday  12 May  we will hold our May meeting from 6pm in the staffroom. All are welcome. 

Natalie Samaras our president has indicated to me that she will be resigning from her position 

(effective immediately) at this meet ing. It is with immense sadness that I accept Natalieõs 

resignation. She has worked tirelessly for our school community over the last 2.5 years in the role. At 

Wednesdayõs meeting we will discuss the election of an interim  president  at our June meeting  for 

the remainder  of 2021 .  

Safe Road use Reminder   

Rosary Park has a well -defined Traffic management plan to ensure the safety of our children at drop  

off /pick up times. As the adult you have a responsib ility to model legal and safe road use to your 

chil d/ ren  at these times. Please be reminded that you need to park your vehicle to let your child 

out of the car (on  the  kerb side), it is not safe or legal to stop at the crossing and allow your child to 

get out of the car. Thank you for your abiding by these  rules to ensure that everyone is safe.  

School Canteen  Help  

Our canteen is a service offered to families two days/ week. We have a paid supervisor (paid mostly 

from canteen sales) however it still relies on volunteers to help to prepare lunches and serve a t the 

breaks, especially on Fridays which is the busiest day. However we currently have very few  

volunteers so if you are able to help, please contact our canteen coordinator Elisha Ayton on 0400 

486 730. If we do not receive any more volunteers, we will n eed to scale back our menu so that the 

one person in the canteen is able to prepare the meals in time. Thank you in anticipation for your 

help with this.   

Interviews with Teachers  

If you are concerned as to your childõs progress or wish to talk to the teacher, please inform us by 

note, email ( admin@branxton. catholic. edu.au ) or a phone call and we will be most willing to make 

an appointment before or after school. Unfortunately, we cannot see parents ôat the doorõ or while 

in the playground on duty, as the teacherõs first responsibility is for the supervision of the children 

under his/her care. Parent/Teacher Interviews were held  last term. Semester One reports are 

currently being prepared  by teachers and will be available  to parents  via Compass  at the end of 

this term.  

Communication Between Home and School  

Rosary Park uses its fortnightly newsletter and Compass as our main forms of communication 

between home and school. Rosary Park does not use any social media other than our school 

website. Please be aware that any social media groups that have been created are not 

moderated  or endorsed by our school. Communication is the key between home and school. It is 

important for you and your child that there is open communication. Please contact your childõs 

teacher sooner rather than later if you need anything clarified or if you hav e a concern. Most times, 

if there is an issue, it is easily solved between teacher and parent. Please contact Sallyanne 

Stanbridge (Principal) or Louise Kevin (Assistant Principal) if you still require assistance.  
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Winter Uniform  

Changeover to winter uniform is to be complete by next Monday 17th May . Your support is greatly 

appreciated to maintain our very high uniform standard. All items are available from  Flanaganõs 

Menswear  in Cessnock  (there are hats available for purchase here also) .   

Parents are reminded that nail polish and fancy accessories  have no place at school.  Socks are 

not to have brand names and are to be above the ankle. Ankle socks are not  part of the uniform.  

Students are permitted to wear the following;   

-Blue hair ties or ribbons  

-Jewellery  - studs only to be worn in pierced ears, watch, crucifix or cross    

- Hair should be neat and tidy and should not impede vision or act as a distraction. Shoulder length 

hair must be tied back from the face.    

Community Code of Conduct  
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Kindergarten 202 2 Enrolments  

 

These are now open  however they will close soon . You can collect an enrolment package from the 

school office. We will start collating  enrolment  numbers in the next few weeks  so please make friends 

and neighbours aware that they need to  attend the office and collect an enrolment package 

ASAP. 

 

Kind rega rds,  

Sallyanne Stanbridge (Principal)  

 

Assistant Principals Message  

As part of our School Improvement Plan at Rosary Park in 2021 Reading is an area we have been 

focusing on and we are implementing explicit reading comprehension strategies and vocabulary 

to support and extend reading for all students.  

Reading with children is one of the most enjoyable things a parent, grandparent or carer can do, 

and as a bonus it helps their language development.  

Shared reading is different to guided reading ð listening and helping your child practice read aloud.  

While it is not the case that children learn to read simply by being read to, shared reading is one of 

the essential literacy experiences that contribute to children becoming good and willing readers. 

Books contain words, grammar and l anguage structures that are different to conversational 

language.  

Shared reading activities is largely about nurturing a love of reading and books but there are some 

things that will make the experience especially beneficial for children.  

Shared reading is  important for children of all ages. It does not need to stop  when your child is  able 

to read independently.  One of the keys is for you as a parent to read with your child, rather than to 

your child.  It is essential that as a parent and carer you read to y our child and with your child as this 

modelling sends the message to your child that reading is important and it is a valued share time 

where learning is happening in the home.  

It is vital that you i nvolve children in the reading experience by letting them  choose books, 

discussing the story and the characters, talking about the sounds and meanings of the words, and 

talking about the pictures.   

Simple tips for shared reading that will enhance childrenõs literacy development: 

¶ Make time to read together every day ð the longer the better, but even 15 minutes is better 

than not at all.  

¶ Read together in a place without distractions like television or computers.  

¶ If it is a new book, look through it together first and discuss what it might be about.  

With younger chi ldren:  

¶ Explain how books ôworkõ. Explain that all books have a title and an author, how to hold a 

book, that we turn the pages from the front to the back, and we read the words from left 

to right down the page. This seems obvious to us, but not to children ! 
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¶ Point out letters in words and talk about their sounds. Start with the first initials of the childõs 

names and their familyõs names. 

¶ Include books with rhyme or alliteration to help development of  phonemic awareness . 

¶ Include books with an interesting variety of words to develop vocabulary. Talk about the 

meaning of new or unfamiliar words and try to use those words in conversation over the 

next few days.  

¶ Include classic fables and fa iry tales from a variety of cultures to develop childrenõs cultural 

literacy.  

With older children:  

¶ Choose books for shared reading that are more challenging than children are capable of 

reading on their own, which will expose them to words, ideas, themes, and concepts that 

will contribute to their vocabulary, and general knowledge.  

¶ Alternate books by contemporary authors with books by classic authors like Rudyard Kipling, 

CS Lewis, and Robert Louis Stevenson. This will open up new worlds to children and ext end 

their literacy. The National Cultural Diversity database lists childrenõs books by authors from 

many different cultural backgrounds (https://www.ncacl.org.au/ncacl -cultural -diversity -

database/).  

¶ Encourage children to be more adventurous in their own bo ok choices, especially at the 

library.  

¶ Donõt insist on finishing a book if they are not enjoying it after the first few chapters. Put it 

aside and maybe come back to it another time.   (Five to Five, 2021)  

 

òI think if parents realised that reading never just happens, that reading is the tip of an iceberg that 

begins with childrenõs first language acts and involves vocabulary growth, feeling at home in the 

world of letters. If I could get across to parents that one of the best things they could to is first  read 

to their child, maybe 5 minutes, maybe 10 minutes ð but every day ð and to give an example of 

reading as part of our lives.ó   Dr Maryanne Wolf  

 

 

Religious Education Coordinatorõs Message 

Mercy Pillars - Service  

The mercy value of Service is about helping others. You help others because it  is what God wants you to 

do and you do  not ask for a reward in return for your service.  

  
 

Questions you might like to ask your child:  

1. How do you show service?  

2. Have you seen other people showing   service?  

3. What did Jesus say about service?  

4. How did Jesus show service?  

5. What way can you show the value of service this week?  

 

 

 

 

https://fivefromfive.com.au/glossary/phonemic-awareness/
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Service  Prayer  

Before the Last Supper, Jesus knelt down and washed the feet of his disciples. He said this was an 

example for them, and that whoever wanted to be first among them must be ready to  be the 

servant of all. May we learn from Jesus how to put the needs of othe rs first, and to use the gifts we 

have received to enrich their lives. We pray in Mercyõs name. Amen. 

Parish Mass Times:   

It is always lovely for children to participate in Mass and Liturgical celebrations in our Parish. Currently 

Mass is celebrated at 5: 00pm Vigil (each Saturday) at St. Brigidõs Branxton and at St. Catherineõs 

Greta at 8:00am.  

Sacramental Program for 2021  

Please keep the children of the Sacramental Program in your prayers as they continue their faith 

journey and work towards receiving the Sacrament of Reconciliation . Children in the Branxton Parish 

will receive the Sacrament of Reconciliation for the first time this Friday 14 th May at 5:30pm.  

Mindfulness   

òWhen you pray, go to your inner room and pray to God, who is in that secret place.ó Matthew 6: 

5-6 

This term, all classes will take part in meditation and mindfulness through ôHead & Heart Mindfulnessõ. 

Head and Heart Mindfulness offer superior mindfulness and meditation programs to enhance 

mental health and wellbeing of children. Lessons for children will incor porate: Mindfulness, 

meditation and heartfulness. Mindfulness programs follow the Be Calm, Be Happy framework. This 

will involve 10 -15 minute sessions each Monday taught by experienced primary school and early 

childhood teachers.  

 

Have a lovely week and may God bless you always,  

Amber Van Duuren  

Acting Religious Education Coordinator  

 

Aboriginal Education and EALD  

During Term 1, students have been involved in an Aboriginal art project on Mondays. They have 

enjoyed working together on this. We collected dried leaves from the playground to use for the 

project . Using paint, students decorated the leaves. When these are finished, they will be  displayed  

as decorative art piece s around the school.  
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Year 4 incorporated  Aboriginal perspectives into their Art unit, linking it to their History unit . They 

created their own boomerang designs, created stories using traditional symbols and re -created 

traditional hand  painting. They have enjoyed learning about the Aboriginal culture through history 

and art.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Here at Rosary Park we are lucky enough to have many students that come from of variety of 

different cultural backgrounds. Some of these students have only recently arrived in Australia and 

speak a different language at home. Here at Rosary Park, we provide an EALD program for these 

students.  EALD stands  for  English as a  Second  Language  and  Dialect  and  is an  intensive  language  

English program  that  assists these  students  develop  their  English language  proficiency.  

Our EALD students are a delightful focus group and have all been working extremely hard on 

developing their speaking and understanding both in class and on the playground.   These students 

are often given the opportunity in class to share experiences and th e language from the country 

they were born.   It is a fantastic opportunity for all the students at Rosary Park to learn about different 

cultures and global perspectives.  

 

 

Teaching  & Learning  Information  
 

Students  seeking  placement  in a  selective  high  school  or opportunity  class are  required  to  attend  

a  test  in the  year  prior  to  their  placement.   

 

Following  the  completion  of  the  Review  of  Selective  Education  Access,  the  High Performing  

Students  Team  in the  NSW Department  of  Education  is able  to  confirm  the  following  test dates  in 

2021.  

 

SELECTIVE HIGH SCHOOL PLACEMENT TEST: (for  Year  6 students  seeking  placement  in Year  7 the  

following  year)  will be  Thursday 11 March  2021 

 

OPPORTUNITY CLASS PLACEMENT TEST: (for  Year  4 students  seeking  placement  in Year  5 the  following  

year)  will be  Wednesday  21 July 2021 

   

All applications  are  to  be  made  online.   

 

The application  documentation  for  Year  7 entry  to  a  selective  high  school  will be  available  on  the  

internet  at  

https://education.nsw.gov.au/public -schools/selective -high -schools -and -opportunityclasses/year -

7  

 

The application  documentation  for  Year  5 ent ry to  opportunity  classes will be  available  on  the  

internet  at  

https://education.nsw.gov.au/public -schools/selective -high -schools -and -opportunityclasses/year -

5  

https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunityclasses/year-7
https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunityclasses/year-7


9 
 

Weekly Awards  

Congratulations to the following students who received awards on Friday  30 April , 2021.  

Class  Class Award One  Class Award Two  MJR Award  

Kinder Blue  Sofia Papacostas  Jayden Matt  Will Maher  

Kinder White  Zoe Harrison  Emily Sant  Anderson Pople  

Year 1 Blue  Amarlie Kiem  Luke Healey  Hunter Bondin  

Year 1 White  Braxton Thomas  Matthias Kelly  Noah Roessler  

Year 2 Blue  Logan Carroll  Alex Lyall Evie Smith  

Year 2 White  Jesse Olson Shelle Cole  Mia Wells 

Year 3 Blue  Nevada Adamthwaite  Cameron Dobos  Lewis Chard  

Year 3 White  Allen Doyle  Tyler Standen  Samantha Richards  

Year 4 Blue  Joel Charnock  Robert Campbell  Willow Roberts  

Year 4 White  Hamish Alston  Chelsea Simmons  Bailey Collier  

Year 5 Blue  Amber Murrell  Michael Hardy  Brock Wishart  

Year 5 White  Ava Davie s Zoe Kendall  Sally King  

Year 6  Taylem Grieve  Callan Lyttle  Isabella  Theuma  

 

 

Congratulations  to the following students who recei ved awards on Friday  7 May , 2021   

Class  Class Award One  Class Award Two  MJR Award  

Kinder Blue  Hendrix Bradley  Lawson Stewart  Aramaia McCa rthy  

Kinder White  Jaxson  Roberts  Campbell  Coffey  Jesse Standen  

Year 1 Blue  Liam Russell Emmert Co llier Jackson Adney  

Year 1 White  Sasha Asio Lachlan Bartley  Joseph Alston  

Year 2 Blue  Edie Stewart  Cruz Grant  Zane Slomka  

Year 2 White  Calen Crossman  Isla Francis Taylah Bishop  

Year 3 Blue  David Haynes  Sam Richard s Anouk Findlay -Egerton  

Year 3 White  Louis Dodd  Nicholas Lang  Liana Rock  

Year 4 Blue  Sophia Hedger  Xander Utjesenovic  Lilah Bush 

Year 4 White  Macy Dunn  Cohan Young  Layla  Hedger  

Year 5 Blue  Ava Brenton  Xavier Thomas  Charlie Rockley  

Year 5 White  Jayden  Grant  Sasha Collier  Alice Lawler  

Year 6  Darcy Burgess  Benji Matt  Hugh Dilley  
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Unless otherwise stated, the advertisements placed in this newsletter are placed by independent third parties who have no legal relationship with 

The Diocese of Maitland-Newcastle. The activities or services of the advertisers are not supervised or controlled in any way by the Diocese. The 

Diocese is not in a position to endorse the advertisers or the services provided and makes no representation about these matters. Accordingly, 

the Diocese cannot accept any responsibility for the advertisers or the activities or services that are subject of these advertisements. 


